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African evening in Park Folketshus March 24

Our event in cooperation with the Movie-Club of Park was very successful.  Many members and people living nearby responded to the invitation.  From 5:30 PM a Kenyan lentil caserole with rice was served, Sweet Corn Kachumbari and Kenyan coffee and tea with Kenyan pastry.  There were also opportunities to buy Kenyan gems, fabric and various crafts.  Before the film we showed pictures and told about the school, how it has evolved, our work and the challenges and successes we have encountered through the years.  The movie  Desert Flower was a nice conclusion of the evening.  A very beautiful film with a very important message about the necessity to work against the tradition of clitoridetecomy.  During the evening we happily welcomed a few new members and got a well needed cash inflow.
Our sincere thanks to  the Movie-Club for good cooperation and we are looking forward to future events and co-arrangements. 
Latest news from the school

Present economic situation
As we have informed earlier some irregularities were discovered  at the end of the last school year.  The former head master and school management have mismanaged tax payments, which was revealed when a teacher went to a doctor and was informed that she had no valid health insurance.  The personnel involved was immediately fired and got no salaries during the period of notice.  In week 9 Ulla Andersson Sturaeus was in Kenya together with two children and two grandchildren.  They visited the school for three days, which Ulla spent working to control and recitfy the discovered irregularities.  During those days Ulla had i.a. a long conversation with Calvince, who is now appointed new head master.  He is thoroughly aware of the big responsibility, which now rests with him and the whole new management team.  The former school management has since some time partly embezzled the staff’s taxes by withdrawing cash from the bank but only sporadically made payments to the proper authorities.  Those responsible have been reported to the police, but they don’t seem to put any effort into investigating embezzlements.  Thanks to Odada and the new head master Calvince the penalties for late payments were substantially reduced through visits to the tax authority and the Kenyan correspondence to our Social Security Agency.
Actions decided during the three days Ulla worked with the staff and visited different authorities are as follows:
· Taxes and pension and health insurance fees are from now on paid by the bank directly when the salaries are paid.  This is done with a check signed by the head master and the money is transferred from the salary account in the administration’s computer
· All invoices are paid by the bank in the sam manner with checks
· Cash transactions are minimized and are now used only for transportation and minor purchases in the market
· Cash received for purchases must be verified with receipts
· All withdrawals and deposits must be verified through receipts and verifications, which are kept in a binder
· The head master must approve all purchases and is responsible for the verifications
· A copy of the accounting shall be sent to the S.T Christine Foundation once per month
· The finances shall be audited once every three months by a chartered accountant in Kenya
The school management now consists of three persons:  Head Master Calvince Juma, Assistant Head Master Nicholas Obura and Senior Teacher Everline Akyini.  They convene once every second week and meet with Ulla via What’s App once per month.  They have assured that they will work to prevent the past events from occuring again and the whole staff give their full support to the three responsible persons.  During her visit Ulla also held a workshop with all personnel, where issues like trust and responsibility were discussed.  Both personnel and custodians voiced their great concern that the school might be closed.  Everybody expressed their wish and ambition to contribute to a change preventing that from happening.  In January in a meeting with custodians it was decided that they will provide 1 tin of corn per pupil each month to reduce the school’s cost of food.  Corn will be planted in two fields, which Odada lets the school use and in the school’s own property vegetables (cabbage) will be planted.  All in an effort to reduce food costs. 
Further actions which have been discussed and planned are the installation of solar cell driven security lights and later also surveillance cameras.  The two gurads, who were on duty when the computers were stolen were fired and the guards are now aware that they must carry a greater responsibility for the school at night.  
Water supply -a reoccuring issue
The school has experienced problems with insufficient water supply ever since the pump in the well failed.  We are very happy that a Swedish sponsor will cover the total cost for purchase and installation of a new pump.  It is now in place and now remains only some assembly and connection of all pipes.  Many thanks to Anders Olsson, Älvsjö Bageri (Bakery)
The school has got a new curriculum
Kenya has introduced a new curriculum, which affects the work in all primary schools.  It puts the focus on reading in the lower grades and more student interaction as the courses as English and Mathematics now have the addition English activities and Mathematic activities.  This means that the teachers need further training, starting with the pre-school teachers now in March.
The new curriculum will be introduced succesively in the next few years.
Soon it is Easter with Easter eggs, Easter witches and much more!
We hope that you will buy one or more easter eggs to the orphan children in S:t Christine School.  It would be difficult to find anything more welcome.  This year we will fill the eggs with school utensils, books and playground equipment for the school yard.  The size of the eggs depends on your contributions.  Mark your gift with Easter egg
We protect you personal data GDPR
Read out integrity policy on  www.kisumu.se or send a  mail to ordf@kisumu.se
Latest news and more pictures from the school and reports are published on the Society’s web page www.kisumu.se
Visit us also on Facebook. News from the Society and school is regularly published on Föreningen Kisumu and Stiftelsen St.Christine
Gifts for celebrations, in memoriam and other donations
Do you wish to give a gift for a celebration or in memory of someone? Send your donation to one of our accunts below and a mail to us at gava@kisumu.se.  State purpose, the name of the person to whom we shall send our thanks and who the donors are. We will then send a thank you-card with the names of the donors.
Swish-account: 1236 072 698
Bank giro: 5734-8534
Plus giro: 17 62 64 – 0 
For IBAN-number contact our accountant Julia Olson, julia@kisumu.se to get the Society’s account number and IBAN number in Handelsbanken
Summon to annual meeting of the Kisumu Association April 25, 2019

Time: Wednesday April 25 at 18:30

Place: Föreningslokalen Olshammarsgatan 77, Ormkärr.
You get to Ormkärr by:

· Subway to Hagsätra, short walk across Huddingevägen to Olshammarsgatan 77, Ormkärr
· Bus 143 from Älvsjö station in direction Högdalen to bus stop Hagsätramotet in Ormkärr
· Buss 143 from Högdalen to bus stop Hagsätramotet in Ormkärr
· Car via  Huddingevägen towards Huddinge. Exit at the second exit marked Hagsätra/Ormkärr
· Car via Huddingevägen towards Älvsjö. Exit at the first exit to the right after the traffic lights at the intersection Huddingevägen - Rågsvedsvägen
As it may be difficult finding a parking spot we recommend you to travel by public transportation and take bus 143, which stops near Olshammarsgatan 77.
We offer coffee with bread/cookies etc.
If you have difficulties finding the place, call Bitte  Brask 070-757 68 77
Agenda
1. Opening of the meeting
2. Election of officials of the meeting
· Chairman 
· Secretary
· Attestant
3. The matter of the meeting being duly advertised
4. Recording members present and establishing a register for voting 
5. Establishing the agenda
6. Annual report
7. Auditors' report 
8. Establishing the annual financial report
9. Allocation of the year´s profit/loss
10. The matter of the board's freedom from liability
11. Determining the number of members and alternate members of the board
12. Election of regular and alternate members of the board
13. Election of regular and alternate auditors
14. Election of a nomination committee
15. Decision about minimum monthly contribution for the year 
16. The board's propositions regarding activity plan and budget
17. Propositions from the Board and members 
18. Miscellaneous
Documentation distributed together with this invitation:

· Annual report for 2018
· Financial report, profit and loss report for 2018 including proposed budget and activity plan for 2019
· The nomination committee's suggestions for 2019
Welcome
The Board / Bitte Brask
The nomination committee’s proposal for board of the Kisumu Association, to be elected at the annual meeting April 25, 2019
· The nomination committee propses that the board in the activity year of 2019 consist of 6 members and 2 alternate members.
· At the annual meeting chair person, board members, alternate board members, auditor and alternate auditor are elected.
· Deputy chair person, accountant and secretary to be appointed at the board’s constitutive meeting
Board

Re-election for 1 year:  Bitte Brask, chair person
Re-election for 2 years: Erik Källström, member



 Marianne Zetterlund, member
Re-election for 1 year:  Håkan Andersson, alternate member



Frida Nilsson 1 år alternate member
Auditors
New election for 1 year:  Per Kingfors, auditors



Björn Dahlberg, alternate auditor
Remaning, elected for 2 years in 2018:  Ann-Sophie Schubert, member





Julia Olson, member 





Monica Tilstam, member
Stockholm April 4,2019
Bitte Brask, convenor
Ulla Sturaeus
